
  
 
 
Meeting called to order on December 5, 2022 at 8:00am. 
 
In attendance:  Trooper Jason McCarthy, Bob Carlson, Don Hill, Alan Ladd, Steven Sawyer  
 
Motion made by Don Hill, seconded by Trooper McCarthy and approved to accept the 
minutes from the August 31, 2022 meeting. 
 
Sleepy Hollow Rd./Grindstone Hill Rd. 
 The subcommittee met at the location.  Numerous Sleepy Hollow Road residents 
were in attendance. The subcommittee listened to residents’ concerns and reviewed the 
line of site issues at the intersection of Pendleton Hill Road and Sleepy Hollow Road. 
Trooper McCarthy stated they have been performing traffic enforcement in the area over 
the last few weeks. Below are the recommendations for action by the Board of Selectmen. 

• Install a traffic speed limit sign between Grindstone Hill Road and Sleepy Hollow 
Road in the Southbound Lane of Pendleton Hill Road. 

• Remove brush on the northwest corner of Sleepy Hollow Road. 
• Remove bank and trees on the Northwest corner of Sleepy Hollow Road in front of 

513 Pendleton Hill Road. 
• Remove passing lane between Sleepy Hollow Road and Grindstone Hill Road on 

Pendleton Hill Road. 
 
Motion made by Bob Carlson, seconded by Steven Sawyer and approved to adjourn the 
meeting at 8:35am. 
 
 
Submitted by Steven Sawyer 
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